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Gentlemen, 

On August 13, the Chapter 

officers met to schedule this 

year’s activities and appoint 

committees.  I asked the 

committee chairs to recruit 

participants and train their 

replacements.  Let us work as a 

team and spread the labor.  

More inclusiveness and 

participation creates feelings of 

fraternity and belonging. 

I ask that every member get 

involved and contribute to your 

SAR.  Each member should 

create a brief five minute 

presentation of his Patriot.  This 

could be a talk, PowerPoint, 

video, or slideshow.  It is 

important that, as part of our 

heritage, we know the history 

and stories of our ancestors who 

fought so valiantly for our 

freedom.  At each monthly 

meeting, one or two members 

will give their presentations.  

Some of these “Patriot Tales” 

will be printed in the Whig.  We 

also seek new and fresh ideas 

that may be more Veteran 

related, as well as civic events at 

which our SAR chapter can 

become better known to our 

community.  Please attend 

meetings and activities, and get 

involved. 

Sincerely, 

John Auld 

772-418-3576 

dlua@comcast.net 

The St. Lucie River Chapter, FLSSAR was proud to participate in this year’s Stuart 

Memorial Day Parade on Monday, May 26th.  Compatriots John Auld, Oscar 

Kraehenbuehl, and Hall Riediger marched in the parade as representatives of the 

chapter.  The parade was well attended and enthusiastic onlookers cheered as 

Veterans, Veterans Service Organizations, our SAR Color Guard, and other civic 

minded organizations passed in review. 

The parade began promptly at 10:00 a.m. moving 

westward along Ocean Boulevard from Hospital 

Avenue to Memorial Park.  Services at Memorial 

Park began at 11:00 a.m. 

Concurrent services were held in Port St. Lucie at 

Veterans Memorial Park.  Compatriots Chuck 

McKinley and Jay Wise attended the ceremony. 

2014 Stuart Memorial Day Parade 

Compatriots John Auld, Oscar Kraehenbuehl 

and Hall Riedgier 
Compatriot Oscar Kraehenbuehl  

http://www.stlucieriverflssarc.org/
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On Flag Day, June 14th, the St. Lucie Chapter, FLSSAR held another 

recruiting event at the Farmer’s Market in Ft. Pierce.  In addition to 

meeting many interested and potential members, the St. Lucie River 

Chapter had the honor of performing several necessary duties at the event.   

Five new members into the SAR at the event.  They included the following: 

Anderson Ellis:  Compatriot Ellis descends from Jonathan Foster, a private 

in service to Massachusetts. 

Joe Regan and grandson Michael Cahill:  Compatriots Regan and Cahill 

descend from Benjamin Witham, a private in service to Massachusetts. 

John Swaringen:  Compatriot Swaringen descends from John Swearingen, 

who performed patriotic service for North Carolina. 

Jack Irvin:  Compatriot Irvin descends from John Horner, a private in 

service to Pennsylvania. 

The new members received their pins and certificates and miniature 50 Star 

and Betsy Ross Flags to show the significance of our Country’s Flag and our 

dedication to preserving the heritage of all of our Patriots.  

Three remaining approved compatriots, Eric, Jade and Mason Pratt were 

unable to attend and will be inducted at a future meeting. 

New Chapter President John Auld was presented his Chapter President 

Neck Ribbon and was ceremonially passed the gavel by outgoing Chapter 

President Hall Riediger. 

Summer 2014 Member Inductions 

Hall Riediger inducts John Swaringen 

Jack Irvin inducted by John Auld 

Hall Riediger inducts Joe Regan 

Hall Riediger inducts Anderson Ellis 

New Chapter President John Auld 

http://www.stlucieriverflssarc.org/
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On May 15, 2014, the Cora Stickney Harper Chapter, DAR 

celebrated their 100th anniversary.   The Chapter was 

organized in 1914 thanks in great part to Cora Stickney 

Harper, a Miami chapter member who worked tirelessly to 

attain the necessary number of verified descendants of 

American Revolutionary ancestors, who signed the 

Chapter register on June 14, 1914.  At her death, the 

Chapter was renamed in her honor. 

The St. Lucie River Chapter, SAR recently started an 

recruiting drive at the Ft. Pierce Farmer’s Market, setting 

up a tent to recruit new members, and in the course of 

events, received inquiries about the DAR as well.  It was 

thought that it would be a good idea for the local DAR 

chapter, the Cora Stickney Harper Chapter, to join in 

sharing the space in the future.  This interaction 

culminated in a request for the St. Lucie River Chapter, 

SAR to provide a color guard for the 100th anniversary 

ceremony held at Pelican Yacht Club in Ft. Pierce, Florida. 

FLSSAR Secretary Hall Riediger, past St. Lucie River 

Chapter President, and Jay Wise, Chapter Director at 

Large, participated as the Color Guard.  Joining them were 

FLSSAR President Steven Williams, who drove down from 

Cocoa to attend the ceremony, and Compatriots Chuck 

McKinley and Joe Regan from the St. Lucie River Chapter.  

FLSSAR President Steven Williams spent time in 

conversation with DAR Florida State Regent Cynthia 

Wolfe Simanek.  Later, President Williams discussed local 

activities with the SAR attendees and believes that 

interaction between the SAR and local DAR chapters 

benefits in new members to our organization.  The St. 

Lucie River Chapter presently shares responsibilities for 

Constitution Day activities with the Halpatiokee, Jupiter 

Lighthouse, Okeechobee, and Saint Lucie River DAR 

Chapters.  

SAR Supports DAR Chapter 100th Anniversary 

Joe Regan and Chuck McKinley 

DAR Patriots Chapter Registrar Ramona Glenn, FLSSAR 

President Steven Williams, and FSSDAR State Regent 

Cynthia Wolfe Simanek 

Jay Wise, Steven Williams, and Hall Riediger 

Jay Wise, DAR Cora Stickney Harper Chapter Vice Regent 

Karon Drew, and Hall Riediger  
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A Memorial for past Chapter President Bob Donnahoo was held at the May 10th Chapter meeting.  The memorial 

included an introduction given by Director at Large Jay Wise, a reading of the obituary by Chaplain Phil Carr, an 

Honor Poem to Compatriot Bob by Sheila Carr, a Tribute by Lindy Wise from a poem called “The Dash”, a Message of 

Inspiration given by Hall Riediger who succeeded Bob Donnahoo as Chapter President, and a closing given by Jay Wise 

who left us with a picture of Bob, Hall, and Jay in their Revolutionary uniforms.  Bob will be missed by all, but his wife 

Penny will continue her tradition of attending meetings in the future. 

The St. Lucie Chapter, FLSSAR, had the honor of inducting new members as well as 

bestowing several awards on a number of deserving members at the meeting. 

President H. Hall Riediger inducted new member Chad Zeilenga into the SAR.  

Compatriot Zeilenga descends from Arthur Scott, who served both as a private from 

Virginia and as a Captain of militia in service to North Carolina.  Notice was also 

given of the approval of Compatriot Monte Wade’s application.  Monte lives in 

Tennessee and is the brother of Compatriot Chris Wade. 

Bronze Roger Sherman Medals were presented for two years service to the St. Lucie 

River Chapter, FLSSAR to the current slate of Officers.  Present to receive their 

medals were President Hall Riediger, Treasurer Chris Wade, and Registrar Chuck 

McKinley.  Not present to receive their medals were Vice President John Auld and 

Secretary Thomas Gilmore. 

A Chapter president has the discretion to award one Chapter Distinguished Service 

Medal per year of his term.  Additionally, provision was made to allow past Chapter 

Presidents to award one medal at their discretion. 

Compatriot Phil Carr was presented the Chapter Distinguished Service Medal for 

his service to the St. Lucie River Chapter by Bob Donnahoo III, taking the place of 

his father, past Chapter President Bob Donnahoo, Jr. 

President Hall Riediger was presented the Chapter Distinguished Service Medal for 

his service to the St. Lucie River Chapter by past Chapter President Jay Wise. 

The St. Lucie River Chapter received several awards at the Spring BOM Meeting.  

Included were an Honorable Mention Publicity Contest ribbon with check for $50, White Division winner of the 

Chapter Challenge Contest, and Second Place in the Richard Q. Fowler Newsletter Contest with a certificate for 

William Hammond, Editor, and a check to the Chapter for $100. 

May 2014 Meeting Highlights 

Hall Riediger with Chad Zeilenga 

Phil Carr with Bob Donnahoo III 

Hall Riediger with Jay Wise 

The Chapter Distinguished Service Medal is the highest medal 

that can be awarded by a Chapter President during each year 

of his term of office.  It is presented to a Compatriot for 

distinguished service rendered to the chapter during a chapter 

president’s term of office. 

The Bronze Roger Sherman Medal is awarded to SAR members 

who have rendered faithful service to their chapter, state, or the 

National Society over multiple years. 

Hall Riediger with  

Chuck McKinley and Chris Wade 
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Fellow compatriots, we wish to advise you of 

the passing of one of our newest chapter 

members, Glenn Franklin Schubert, whose 

Patriot was George Holter, Sr. of 

Pennsylvania.  Glenn had been a member of 

an Ohio chapter prior to his move to Florida 

and let his membership lapse, but he was 

looking forward to attending our meetings in 

the future.  He was welcomed back by the 

NSSAR and also issued an FLSSAR state 

number to complete the process.  Chuck McKinley and Joe 

Regan attended the memorial service in the FCOG Church 

in Vero Beach on August 6 and offered condolences on 

behalf of the SAR to Glenn’s wife Edna.  She was offered 

the opportunity to read Glenn’s write up he had intended 

to present at the meeting in October.  His membership in 

the SAR was mentioned during the service.  Glenn was 

also in the Ohio National Guard for many years prior to 

his move to Florida.  We knew he enjoyed serving our 

country.  After the service, Compatriots Regan and 

McKinley enjoyed a nice repast and were welcomed and 

thanked for our appearance by many present.  That’s what 

we do, we support our fellow compatriots and their 

families in time of need.   Chuck McKinley 

In Memoriam—Glenn Franklin Schubert 

Habitat for Humanity 

So far this year, the St. Lucie River Chapter, FLSSAR has 

presented flags (with a copy of the Constitution and a Flag 

booklet) to eight new Habitat for Humanity homeowners in 

Martin County.  This picture was taken at the dedication of 

homes to the Torres family and the Lopez family on Driftwood 

Avenue in Port Salerno on June 21.  The flags flying on the homes in the 

background were all presented to the new homeowners when dedicated 

over the last three years.  It was very impressive to see them all flying in the 

breeze.  The following week, June 28, the Chapter presented flags to two 

new Habitat homeowners in Indiantown. 

From left to right: Oscar Kraehenbuehl and Joe Leinhart 

JROTC Awards 
Compatriot Carl Wade of the JROTC Committee gives us a 

summary of the St. Lucie River Chapter 2014 SAR JROTC 

Awards: 

“On behalf of the Saint Lucie River Chapter of the Sons of 

the American Revolution, I awarded the Bronze ROTC 

awards to nine cadets this year, 2014.  They were as 

follows:” 

Cadet First Lieutenant Anthony Decillis, Ft Pierce Central 

HS JROTC, January 17, 2014   

Cadet SGM Robert Hopkins, Port St Lucie HS JROTC, 

March 19, 2014 

Cadet Christopher Michelot, Fort Pierce Westwood HS 

JROTC, April 10, 2014 

Cadet Thomas Hunter, St Lucie West Centennial HS 

JROTC, April 11, 2014 

Cadet Christian Grammer, Okeechobee HS JROTC, April 

12, 2014 

Cadet MSgt Jeffrey A. Acevedo, Treasure Coast HS 

JROTC, April 16, 2014 

Cadet 1SG Shane Sampson , South Fork HS JROTC, May 1, 

2014 

Cadet Christopher Najjoum, Martin County HS JROTC, 

May 2, 2014 

Cadet Blaine E. Harshburger, Jensen Beach HS JROTC, 

May 8, 2014 
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 Events Calendar 
September  13:  Annual Constitution Week Luncheon with 

the Treasure Coast DAR Chapters will be held at Monarch 

Country Club. 

September 26,27:  Fall Leadership Meeting, NSSAR 

Headquarters, Louisville, Kentucky 

October 3-5:  Fall 2014 BOM Meeting, Orlando.  Host 

Region is the Southwest. 

October 11:  Regular Meeting, Law Enforcement 

presentation, Martin County Sheriff William D. Snyder 

scheduled guest speaker, Manero’s, Palm City * 

November 8:  Regular Meeting, presentation by Scott Van 

Duzer, Manero’s, Palm City * 

December 13:  Regular Meeting, Manero’s, Palm City * 

January 10, 2015:  Regular Meeting, Manero’s, Palm City * 

January 30-31:  Winter 2015 BOM Meeting, Orlando.  

Host Region is TBD. 

February 14:  Regular Meeting, Manero’s, Palm City * 

March 14:  Regular Meeting, Manero’s, Palm City * 

April 11:  Regular Meeting, Manero’s, Palm City * 

May 1-3:  Spring 2015 BOM/Annual Meeting, Orlando.  

Host Region is TBD. 

June 26-July 1:  125th Annual Congress, Louisville, 

Kentucky 

* Regular meetings start at 11:30 am unless noted. 

The Whig  Contact Information 

William Hammond, Editor 

8517 SW Sea Captain Drive 

Stuart, FL 34997 

Phone: (772) 678-0765 

E-mail: thewhigeditor@icloud.com 

Editor’s Note 

Chapter membership is increasing thanks to the ongoing 

efforts to recruit new members and get their applications 

through the approval process.  It is important that this 

trend continue.  Registrar McKinley has also worked 

diligently to update our Chapter mailing lists. WKH 

 

-SAR Supports Effort to have Congress Honor Bernado de 

Galvez– Read about this little known Revolutionary War 

Hero on the NSSAR website at www.sar.org or click here. 

-SAR Naval Academy awards for 2014- This year's 

National Society of the Sons of the American Revolution 

Prize recipient is Midshipman First Class Kennan M. 

Healy.  Read more at the NSSAR website or click here. 

-The Spring 2014 edition of The Florida Patriot is 

available for download from the FLSSAR website or by 

clicking here. 

-New videos of Phase II of the construction of the 

National Headquarters has been posted.  Videos twelve 

and thirteen may be viewed on the NSSAR website or by 

clicking here. 

-A New Membership Directory is in the works!  The 

National Society has contracted with Harris Connect, LLC 

publishing to create a new membership directory.  See 

what this means to you by visiting the NSSAR website or 

click here. 

-On July 4th, President General Joseph W. Dooley issued 

a Proclamation.  Read it at www.sar.org or click here. 

-The NSSAR Archives are issuing a series of posts about 

the Presidents General of the NSSAR.  Learn about Lucius 

P. Deming: Our First President General here.  Learn 

about William Seward Webb: Our 2nd President General 

here. 

SAR News and Notes 

http://www.sar.org/http%3A/%252Fwww.latimes.com/nation/la-na-forgotten-hero-20140505-story.html
http://www.sar.org/News/SAR-Naval-Academy-awards-2014
http://www.flssar.org/Docs/44-1-E.pdf
http://www.sar.org/News/View-construction-Phase-II-our-Headquarters-building-series-videos
http://www.sar.org/News/NEW-Membership-Directory-works
http://www.sar.org/sites/default/files/july_4_proclamation_2014.pdf
http://www.sar.org/News/Lucius-P-Deming-Our-First-President-General
http://www.sar.org/News/William-Seward-Webb-2nd-President-General-0


Minutes 

May 10, 2014 

 

Meeting called to order at 12:00 Noon 

 

Invocation: Phil Carr 

Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag: Bob Donnahoo III 

Pledge to SAR: Bob Eisenhardt 

Minutes of the April Meeting were approved; Jay Wise made the motion, Phil Carr seconded the motion. Minutes were accepted unanimous. 

Members present: Bud Rockhill, Jay Wise, Chris Wade, Phil Carr, Oscar Kraehenbuehl, Chuck McKinley, Hall Riediger, Tom Burnhart, Bob Eisenhart, 

Rod Graves, Robert Donnahoo III, Bill Hammond, Chad Zielenga, Carl Wade 

Guests present: Alice Rockhill, Lindy Wise, Penny Donnahoo, Betty McKinlet, Chris Zeilenga, Shirley D’Andrea, Sheila Carr, Joe Regan, Jane Barnhart 

 

Meeting recessed for lunch. 

Reopened meeting by calling everyone back to order. 

New Members Inductions: John Wade, John Swaringen and Chad Zeilenga 

Correspondence: Check out the NSSAR Website for the latest on the construction at the new building (www.SAR.org). Latest Posting was number 11. 

Really coming along well. It has a future vision section so you can see what is coming up in the future. 

 

Note: In June I have been informed that Alice and Bud Rockhill will be celebrating their 71st Wedding Anniversary. 

Unfinished Business: Bob Donnahoo Memorial? 

New Business: Installation of Officers 

Reports membership: Chuck McKinley.  

Committee Reports: 

JROTC – Carl Wade.  

Eagle Scouts – Hall stated nothing at this time although He is setting up one that was past and going to cover that one. 

 

Florida Good Citizenship Certificates went out and the schools have been calling to have members present awards to the children.  

Other Officer reports: 

Color Guard reports: Acting Commander Hall Riediger  

Memorial Day May 26 presentations in PSL and Stuart. Who will do the honors? 

Habitat for Humanity, Joe Leinbach 

 

Program: 

The St. Lucie River Chapter won at the BOM last week: 

Honorable Mention Publicity contest ribbon and check for $50. 

Winner in the White Division in the Chapter Challenge Contest 

Second Place in the Richard Q. Fowler Newsletter Contest, a certificate for William Hammond Editor, and a check to the Chapter for $100. 

We really did good this year because of the efforts of all of us, each puts in a little effort and the Chapter gets great rewards. 

Present awards to past officers, Bronze Roger Sherman Medals for two years service to the Chapter. John Auld VP, Tom Gilmore Secretary, Chris Wade 

Treasurer, Chuck McKinley Registrar and Hall Riediger President 

Present Distinguished Service Medal to Phil Carr on behalf of Bob Donnahoo for his service to the St. Lucie River Chapter. Bob Donnahoo III presented 

for his father. 

Call Jay Wise up to present Distinguished Service Medal to Hall Riediger for his service to the St. Lucie River Chapter. 

Members Patriots: Select a member to see if they can tell us about their ancestor. 

 

50/50 Drawing: Shirley D’Andrea 

Guy’s Duck: Chris Wade? 

Next Meeting:  

September 13, Constitution Week Luncheon  more on this later. 

Announcements: 

If you know about any ideas for a program please contact me so I can see about getting it set up. 

*15 May Peace Officers Memorial Day, Flags at half staff to honor over 19,000 men and women who gave died in the line of duty. 

 

Benediction Chaplin: Phil Carr 

Recessional: Hall Riediger  

“Until we meet again, let us remember our obligations to our forefathers, who gave us our Constitution, the Bill of Rights and Independent Supreme 

Court and a Nation of Free Men”. 

 

 

Yours, Tom Gilmore, Secretary 
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The United States Navy in its earliest form 

began with a resolution passed by the 

Second Continental Congress on October 

13th, 1775 authorizing the purchase of two 

vessels to be armed for a cruise against 

British merchant ships.  On October 30th, 

Congress authorized two more ships for 

the purpose.  None of the ships were to be 

new construction.  Instead, they were to be 

purchased merchant vessels refitted for 

military use.  Units were purchased and 

laborers set about strengthening the ships, 

making provision for the gun batteries and 

gun ports to be installed, etc.  Thus the 

first ship to be commissioned was not the 

first ship authorized, but the first ship to 

finish conversion, the Alfred.  Originally 

the Black Prince, a merchantman out of 

Philadelphia under the command of John 

Barry, she was purchased on November 4, 

1775 under the October 30th 

authorization, refitted, and placed in 

commission on December 3, 1775. 

Congress struggled with the idea of a navy, 

but the pressing need to operate against 

British ships forwarding arms and 

provisions spurred Congress to action.  

The Continental Navy was not envisioned 

to contest control of the high seas with the 

Royal Navy; resources simply were not 

available for such a task.  Funding 

remained a constant issue throughout the 

war.  The Continental Congress built up a 

cruiser navy of smaller ships, operating 

independently or in pairs, rarely risking 

engagement with British men-of-war.  

Continental Navy ships could range far 

and wide to execute the mission, with 

mixed results. 

Additional measures had been in use for 

some time.  Privateers operating under 

1,697 Letters of Marque issued by 

Congress made prizes of captured British 

ships, and according to rules and customs 

of prize law, brought the ships and cargo 

before admiralty courts for condemnation 

and sale, the proceeds to be divided 

between the privateer ship’s owner and its 

crew.  Colonies also contracted for vessels 

of their own service and protection. 

It was not until December 13, 1775 that 

Congress passed a resolution authorizing 

the building of thirteen new frigates, five 

of 32 guns, five of 28 guns, and three of 24 

guns.  Only eight of these frigates ever 

made it to sea, however, the others either 

destroyed by British forces or burned by 

the Americans to prevent capture. Their 

effectiveness was limited, and all were 

captured, lost in action, or sunk by 1781. 

The Franco-American alliance of 1778 

brought the cooperation of the powerful 

French Navy.  French ports were opened to 

Continental ships.  American agents in 

France negotiated the loan of the 

merchantman Duc de Durae, renamed 

Bonhomme Richard by John Paul Jones, 

for use against the British.  Jones, with a 

squadron including the American frigate 

Alliance and three French ships, the 

Pallas, Vengeance, and Cerf, sailed 

clockwise around the British Isles, taking 

16 merchant vessels as prizes.  In what 

may be the most notable engagement of 

the war, Jones’ squadron confronted the 

British 44 gun frigate HMS Serapis and 

the 22 gun ship Countess of Scarborough.  

Bonhomme Richard and Serapis closed 

quarters and were lashed together as both 

ships sustained heavy damage.  Hand to 

hand grappling ensued.  The guns of the 

Alliance were brought to bear, forcing the 

Serapis to strike her colors.  The French 

frigate Pallas also captured the Countess 

of Scarborough.  Jones transferred his flag 

to Serapis as the damaged Bonhomme 

Richard sank two days later, and guided 

the Serapis to Holland for repairs.  The 

event was an embarrassing defeat for the 

British Navy in her home waters,  gaining 

Jones international notoriety. 

Ships of the French Navy sent to the West 

Indies were now available to cooperate 

with the Continental Army during the 

Caribbean hurricane season from July 

through November.  The September 1781 

French victory in the Battle of the Virginia 

Capes against the Royal Navy gave the 

French fleet control of the Chesapeake 

Bay, and allowed American and French 

forces to besiege British forces under 

Cornwallis and to compel their surrender, 

effectively winning the Revolutionary War. 

The America, a 74 gun ship of the line 

launched in 1782, the only one built for 

service in the Continental Navy, was 

offered as a gift to France for the loss of 

the French ship of the line Magnifique.   

The gift symbolized the nation’s 

appreciation for the service and sacrifice of 

the French during the American 

Revolution.  Within three years, the 

America was inspected and found to be 

dry rotted beyond economical repair, 

probably due to the use of green timber in 

her construction, being all that was 

available.  She was scrapped and later 

replaced by a larger America. 

Of the approximately 65 vessels that 

served the Continental Navy during the 

Revolutionary War, relatively few 

survived.  Two years after the end of the 

war, Congress, in need of funds, sold off 

the last ship.  The frigate Alliance, the last 

American ship to fire a shot in the 

American Revolution, was also the last 

ship in the Continental Navy.  She was 

auctioned off in Philadelphia on August 1, 

1785 for $26,000. 

For a table of the history and disposition of 

vessels of the Continental Navy, click here. 

(Users will be directed to the webpage of 

the Department of the Navy, Naval 

Historical Center) 

The Continental Navy 
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USS Confederacy 

 by William Nowland Van Powell 

http://www.history.navy.mil/wars/revwar/contships.htm


 

“COME CELEBRATE WITH US” 

YOU ARE INVITED TO ATTEND OUR 

CONSTITUTION WEEK LUNCHEON 

SATURDAY – SEPTEMBER 13, 2014 

MONARCH COUNTRY CLUB 

MARTIN DOWNS BLVD  

PALM CITY, FLORIDA 34990 

 

   11:00  AM  ARRIVAL AND SOCIAL TIME 

   11:30  AM  LUNCHEON SEATING AND ROTC COLOR GUARD 

   12:00 NOON  LUNCHEON SERVED WITH PROGRAM FOLLOWING 

 

GUEST SPEAKER   

 GEORGE W. BUSH 

(Past President of the Martin County Bar Association) 

Stuart Law firm of Fox, Wackeen, Dungey, Beard ,Bush,Goldman, Kilbride, Waters & McCluskey 

 

“The Importance of Our Constitution”  

 

   Hosts:  HALPATIOKEE, JUPITER LIGHTHOUSE, OKEECHOBEE & SAINT LUCIE RIVER CHAPTERS 

DAUGHTERS OF THE AMERICAN REVOLUTION  

AND 

ST LUCIE RIVER CHAPTER SONS OF THE AMERICAN REVOLUTION  

 

                       $28.00 PER PERSON               MAIL CHECK TO: COLLEEN KIMBALL 

  CHECK PAYABLE TO:     8555  SE  MANGROVE STREET 

                       HALPATIOKEE CHAPTER DAR  HOBE SOUND, FL 33455-2947 

  

 TELEPHONE (772) 349-3927                                    EMAIL: c1sailon@aol.com  

 

RESERVATIONS REQUIRED BEFORE CUT OFF DATE OF FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 5, 2014 

 

MENU 

                                                                  House Garden Salad/topped w/Garlic Parmesan Croutons 

Chicken Francaise served with Penne Pasta 

Green Beans & Red Peppers 

Club Rolls/ Butter                Coffee /  Iced Tea 

Dessert:   Cherry Cobbler topped with Whipped Cream  

Alternate Meal : Fish of the Day – Vegetables      Yes _____________ 
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St. Lucie River Chapter 

Florida Society, Sons of the American Revolution 

 
 

Thomas N. Gilmore, Secretary 

1836 SE El Pinar Lane 

Stuart, FL 34996 

 

President 

John H. Auld 

8001 SE Paurotis Lane 

Hobe Sound, FL 33455-8263 

(772) 463-4573 

 

 

First Vice President 

Charles A. McKinley 

1581 SE Dome Circle 

Port St. Lucie, FL 34952 

(772) 418-5401 

 

 

Second Vice President 

John O. Sheppard 

206 SE Villas Street 

Stuart, FL 34994 

(772)-463-0966 

 

 

Secretary 

Thomas N. Gilmore 

1836 SE El Pinar Lane 

Stuart, FL 34996 

(772) 287-9310 

 

 

2014/2016 Officers 

 

Treasurer 

J. Christopher Wade 

628 NE Bent Paddle Lane 

Port St. Lucie, FL 34983 

(772) 878-6078 

 

 

Registrar 

Charles A. McKinley 

1581 SE Dome Circle 

Port St. Lucie, FL 34952 

(772) 418-5401 

 

 

Sergeant at Arms 

Seth C. Fields 

1241 San Esteban Avenue 

Port St. Lucie, FL 34953 

(772) 633-7886 

 

 

Genealogist 

John O. Sheppard 

206 SE Villas Street 

Stuart, FL 34994 

(772)-463-0966 

President’s Brigade 

Gold Medal 

Jay Wise 

Hall Riediger 

Carl Wade 

Chuck McKinley 

William Hammond 

Silver Medal 

Joe Regan 

Bronze Medal 

 

 

Chaplain 

Phillip B. Carr 

3011 SE Fairway Drive 

Stuart, FL 34997 

(772) 223-0069 

 

 

Director at Large 

Jay F. Wise 

2829 Rainbow Drive 

Fort Pierce, FL 34981 

(772) 466-1275 

 

 

Director at Large 

H. Hall Riediger 

1702 SW Nantucket Ave. 

Port St. Lucie, FL 34953-2425 

(772) 336-0926 

 

 

Webmaster 

Thomas N. Gilmore 

1836 SE El Pinar Lane 

Stuart, FL 34996 

(772) 287-9310 

 


